MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 13th OCTOBER, 2009 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard
 – Chairman






G W Bates – Deputy Chairman






A J Austin






W Bellin


Apologies:


Mrs S J Carter





M R Shave





County Councillor R Thomas


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

It was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by A Austin that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 1st September, 2009, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Audit
The Chairman reported that the Audit was now concluded, and thanked Paul Griffiths for his work.  The period for consultation having concluded on the 3rd of October, it was deemed appropriate to send the signed audits to the Auditors, Mazars.  The Chairman then noted the main points of the report from Paul Griffiths to the meeting.  The full report is attached at Appendix 1.  The main points to note from his report were as follows:

· That future financial plans should be in line with both costs and income predicted – The Chairman reported that financial plans would be made in this way for future budgets;

· That the matter of any VAT paid could be claimed back up to a period of 7 years – The Chairman proposed that the Clerk contact One Voice Wales to obtain the necessary forms in order that the Community Council could claim back any VAT paid;

· The matter of the increase in the Clerk’s Salary needed to be noted from the minutes where this took effect – The Chairman proposed that the increased be noted, although the Clerk pointed out that this was recorded in the minutes for the Meeting on the 9th of June at point 3.1.  It was re-noted for the current minutes in response to the note from the Internal Auditor.

The Chairman proposed that the return be signed off as by the Chairman whilst acting as the Treasurer, since the accounts had been agreed at the previous meeting (1st September 2009).  Agreed unanimously.  The audits were also then counter-signed by the Deputy Chairman, and also the Clerk also signed the accounts as the officiating officer.
The Chairman noted that the balances were consistent with the current policy which had been previously agreed.  The Chairman further reported that Paul Griffths would be prepared to assist the new Treasurer in regard to future accounts and audits.  It was agreed that Paul Griffiths would be given thanks for all his work.  The Chairman then handed over to the Treasurer the account books and up to date account statements.  The Chairman also agreed that he would hand over previous reports and paper work as soon as possible.

The Chairman agreed that he would send the report and the signed statements to the external auditors.

No other queries were raised in regard to this matter.
3.2
Police Report
The Clerk reported that he had received an update from the Police and that there had been no incidents in Colwinston for the month of September.  The Clerk then proposed that PC Rob Ellis be invited to the December meeting as per the initial agreement. – Agreed unanimously.
3.3
Planning Application 2009/00351/FUL - Motocross
The Clerk declared a conflict of interest in relation to his Welsh Assembly Government role and handed over the taking of notes for this part of the meeting to the Chairman.  The Chairman added that the Clerk would not be permitted to take any role in the issue and that all issues concerning this matter would be passed on to the Chairman.

The Chairman reported that, following the refusal of planning permission, a stop order had been approved by the Vale of Glamorgan Council on the 7th of October.  The Chairman added that it would then be enforced immediately, but that he understood that the applicant would appeal as he had already done in regard to the planning refusal.  

The Chairman reported that the applicant had carried on the business after the stop order had been issued, and that the moto cross had been held at the following weekend.  The Chairman further informed the meeting that he had written to the Appeals Inspector on the 3rd of October 2009, and in doing so refuted the applicants’ more extreme demands.  The Chairman re-iterated that formal objections had been raised in 2008, and then again in 2009, leading up to the current situation.  A full note of the letter to the Planning Inspectorate is at Appendix 2.  It was proposed by Councillor Bates, and seconded by Councillor Austin that the letter be ratified.  Agreed unanimously.
The Chairman reported that he would be prepared to attend the appeal meeting when it is held.  The Chairman stated that the stop order can be enforced by the Police, but would check with County Councillor R Thomas.
Once this matter was closed, the Clerk resumed his role.

3.4
Planning Application – 2009/00476/FUL – Church Cottage
Councillor Bates confirmed that he would contact the owner of the property as soon as possible.
3.5
Community Projects

-
Little Hill

-
Village Green

The Chairman confirmed that he had received 3 quotes for the Little Hill.  He was still awaiting a fourth from Ansteys.  The Chairman reported that due to the significant variation in quotations, he would need to re-draft the project specifications.  These would then be re-submitted to the contractors.

3.6
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman confirmed that the project could now be progressed as the Audits had been completed and the original copies of the minutes were now available.  Carried over.
3.7
Notice Board
The Chairman agreed to make a suitable replacement as and when time permitted.  This was in hand and would also be completed in due course.  On-going.
3.8
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman said that he had put a piece in the Newsletter in regard to the Moto Cross in September.
3.9
Legal Matters
The Chairman said that he had not heard anything from the Land Registry, but would chase this matter up with them.
3.10
Pruning of tree in front of the flats

The Chairman reported that County Councillor R Thomas was looking into this.
3.11
Maintenance of Flats, Twyn yr Eglwys
This matter relates to point 3.10.
3.12
St.Athan Military Academy – Consultation Documents

The Chairman said that County Councillor R Thomas was attending a meeting in regard to this, and would be asked to report at the next meeting.  The Chairman noted that the CCC had been supportive of the original planning application in regard to the academy.  Agreed to let lie.  
3.13
One Voice Wales

The Treasurer gave the Clerk a cheque to send with the application form for re-application, and it was agreed that the Clerk would send this to One Voice Wales.
3.14 – Vale on the Road
The Chairman reported that County Councillor R Thomas had spoken to Gordon Kemp, Leader of the Vale of Glamorgan Council in regard to this matter.  Noted.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS
4.1
General Highway Matters
The Chairman gave a report on highway matters as follows:

· Damaged Roads
The Chairman reported that there was nothing further to report from the last meeting in regard to Tŵmpath and Heolfaen.  However, in regard to the damaged road near the Well which had collapsed in June, Councillor Bates reported that the Vale Council had put cones around the area soon afterwards, but that nothing had been done since.  The Chairman agreed to contact the Vale Council to chase up this matter.
· Grass cutting
In regard to grass cutting, the cut was carried out in October.  However, Councillor Austin reported that the cut done on the Village Green had been done badly.  The Chairman said that he had agreed with Miles Punter that in areas which were being kept up by the village should not be touched, however, this seemed to have been ignored.  Councillor Austin also reported that the cutting was not professional and the Chairman agreed to report to County Councillor R Thomas in regard to this.

5
TREASURER’S REPORT
5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer reported that there was nothing further to note for this month.
6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.1
Planning Applications

The Clerk reported that he had received the following planning applications:
Planning Application - P-DC-SDB-2009-00835-FUL – Golygfa Farm – Application to install a solar panel bank.

The Clerk reported that he had not received any further information in regard to this application.
Planning Applicaton Consultation 2009/00704/FUL - St. Davids Church In Wales School, Colwinston – Proposed conservatory to classroom Year 1 for experiential play area.
The Clerk reported that this had been approved.
Planning Application Consultation 2009/00081/FUL – Ty Maen Farm

The Clerk reported that the application for two dwellings had been approved, but that there were extensive conditions to the approval.

7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Planning query – Capel Cariad
Two residents had requested the Chairman to enquire from the Vale of Glamorgan as to whether a log cabin built in the garden was in need of planning.  The Chairman had passed this on to the Planning Authorities.
7.2
Clerk’s Expenses & Timesheet
The Chairman declared an interest, and the Deputy Chairman, Councillor Bates chaired this part of the meeting.  The expenses were for the period from the 1st of July until the 30th of September for a total of 14 hours, which amounted to £120.40 and expenses for an amount of £133.26.  The amount claimed for was £253.66.  It was proposed by Councillor A Austin, and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that this should be paid.  Agreed unanimously.  The Clerk then handed the expenses and timesheet, along with receipts, to the Treasurer.


The Deputy Chairman then handed back the meeting to the Chairman.

7.3
Foul waste smell – Environmental query
Councillor Bates reported that he had been approached by villagers and visitors to the village, and had also remarked that a pungent smell was coming from fields near the edge of the village.  It was determined that it was the amount of chicken manure being held in the field opposite the Llampha turning which could be causing the problem.  The Chairman agreed that he would write to the environment agency and ask them to look into this, and that concern had been expressed in regard to this previously.

8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 10th of November, at 7.00 pm in Colwinston Village Hall.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.
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Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date…10/11/2009

Signed…[image: image2.jpg]8yl G- hr >



...

Clerk, Colwinston Community Council
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